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[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

 
 
 
12 November 2024 
 

 
 

 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 24 
September 2024. You requested the following:  

Pursuant to the Official Information Act 1982, I request the following information 
concerning the recent reported breach of the Privacy Act by the Inland Revenue 
Department (IRD) involving the release of personal information: 

(https://www.rnz.co.nz/news/national/528064/making-a-hash-of-it-the-lowdown-on-
inland-revenue-and-your-data) 

1. A description of the privacy breach, including but not limited to the nature of the 
information disclosed, the method of disclosure, and the number of affected 
individuals or entities. 

a. The date and time the breach occurred and the date the IRD became aware 
of the breach. 

2. Information on the internal investigation or inquiry into the privacy breach, 
including timelines and the names of departments or teams involved in the 
investigation. 

a. Details of any disciplinary actions taken against individuals responsible for 
the breach, including whether any civil servants have been dismissed or 
reassigned. 

3. Any external agencies or third parties engaged to investigate or mitigate the 
impact of the breach. 

a. Information on whether any money changed hands as a result of the 
breach, particularly concerning the exchange or sale of private information. 

4. Any actions taken to determine if individuals profited financially from the breach, 
including steps to recover funds if necessary. 

a.  Copies of all internal communications, memos, or emails relating to the 
breach and any actions taken to address it. 

b. Correspondence with affected parties, including any apologies, 
notifications, or compensation offered to those whose information was 
leaked. 








